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27 November 2024 
 
Dear Edward,  
 
I am writing to advise that today we are publishing the final version of ‘Scotland’s Biodiversity 
Strategy: Tackling the Nature Emergency in Scotland’ and supporting Delivery Plan 2024-
2030.  
 
Following consultation a draft of the Scottish Biodiversity Strategy was published in 
December 2022. It was published in draft to ensure that the outcomes of COP15 could be 
incorporated into the final strategy. An updated version was included in the Strategic 
framework for Biodiversity consultation (launched in September 2023) to illustrate the link 
between the Strategy and Delivery Plan.  
 
The Strategy, sets out a strategic vision for a nature positive, net zero future where the loss 
of Scotland’s natural environment is halted and biodiversity is restored, and where everyone 
can play their part in securing that future. The Delivery Plan is the first in a series of six-year 
rolling plans which set out in detail the range of actions needed to represent a step change 
that will accelerate the pace and scale of efforts to address the biodiversity crisis. 
 
Both are key to the Scottish Government’s Strategic Framework for Biodiversity alongside 
the introduction of statutory targets for nature in a new Natural Environment Bill in year 4 of 
this Parliament. 
 
I have also written to the RAINE Committee and a copy of this letter is included for 
information. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

  
 

Alasdair Allan 
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Encl:  
 
Finlay Carson MSP 
Convener, Rural Affairs, Islands and Natural 
Environment Committee 
The Scottish Parliament 
Edinburgh 
EH99 1SP 
 
By e-mail to: rural.committee@parliament.scot  

 

___ 
 
27 November 2024 
 
Dear Finlay,  
 
I am writing to advise that today we are publishing the final version of ‘Scotland’s Biodiversity 
Strategy: Tackling the Nature Emergency in Scotland’ and supporting Delivery Plan 2024-
2030.  
 
Following consultation a draft of the Scottish Biodiversity Strategy was published in 
December 2022. It was published in draft to ensure that the outcomes of COP15 could be 
incorporated into the final strategy. An updated version was included in the Strategic 
Framework for Biodiversity consultation (launched in September 2023) to illustrate the link 
between the Strategy and Delivery Plan.  
 
The Strategy, sets out a strategic vision for a nature positive, net zero future where the loss 
of Scotland’s natural environment is halted and biodiversity is restored, and where everyone 
can play their part in securing that future. The Delivery Plan is the first in a series of six-year 
rolling plans which set out in detail the range of actions needed to represent a step change 
that will accelerate the pace and scale of efforts to address the biodiversity crisis. 
 
Both are key to the Scottish Government’s Strategic Framework for Biodiversity alongside 
the introduction of statutory targets for nature in a new Natural Environment Bill in year 4 of 
this Parliament. 
 
I have also written to the NZET Committee and a copy of this letter is included for 
information.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 

Alasdair Allan 
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